TOWN OF SARDINIA
PLANNING BOARD MEETING MINUTES
August 19, 2020
The Planning Board of the Town of Sardinia was scheduled for Wednesday, August 19, 2020, and was called to order at 7:03 PM by Chairman Nancy Spink

Members Present:                                                                   Absent:			
Nancy S	pink						Bob Hill		
Christine Eisensmith 			  
Keith Reynolds	
Dan Szustalowski
Minutes:  Minutes were approved by all.

Correspondence: Letter from the Kirby Collins representing Mr. and Mrs. Fox

Old Business: Discussion was had on the Comprehensive Plan to include a possible joint meeting of the Planning Board and the Town Council in October.

New Business:  Mr. and Mrs. Fox of Rte. 16, and their attorney, Kirby Collins were in attendance to present a drawing of the proposed business on their property. Mr. Fox explained what he intended to do. At this time no sign is to be erected, no new exterior lighting, or new landscaping. Chairman Nancy advised Mr. Fox to contact the NYSDOT about his planned driveway and parking. Mr. Collins will check State regulations before any work is done. After review of plan, and finding nothing out of the Town zoning laws, a motion was made by Dan, and seconded by Christine to accept this plan. The vote was 4 to 0 in favor of accepting the plan.     
There was no other new business                                
Motion was made by Keith, second by many to adjourn. Vote was 4 to 0 approving this motion. Meeting was closed by Chairman Nancy at 7:40 PM.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Next scheduled meeting is September 16th, 2020 at 7pm. 
Submitted by:    Nancy Spink
